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EXEMPTION DETERMINATION  

November 3, 2020 
 
Dear Brandon Matsumiya: 

On 11/3/2020, the IRB determined the following submission to be human 
subjects research that is exempt from regulation: 

Type of Review: Initial Study 

Title: A STUDY OF DEEP LEVEL PROCESSING AND 
SELF-EFFICACY OF REFLECTIVE PRACTICE AND 
ITS RELATIONSHIP WITH ACHIEVEMENT GOAL 
ORIENTATION, INTEREST, REPORTED 
REFLECTIVE PRACTICE, AND FORMAL 
INSTRUCTION IN GRADUATE CLINICAL 
PSYCHOLOGY STUDENTS 

Investigator: Brandon Matsumiya 

IRB ID: STUDY00002356 

Funding: None 

Grant ID: None 

Documents Reviewed: • Faculty_IRB_Form-clint.bowers_ucf.edu.pdf, 
Category: Faculty Research Approval; 
• Email or forum post for recruitment_V2.docx, 
Category: Recruitment Materials; 
• Explanation of Research, Category: Consent Form; 
• Qualtrics Survey, Category: Test Instruments; 
• Request for Exemption, Category: IRB Protocol; 

This determination applies only to the activities described in the IRB submission 
and does not apply should any changes be made. If changes are made, and 
there are questions about whether these changes affect the exempt status of the 
human research, please submit a modification request to the IRB. Guidance on 
submitting Modifications and Administrative Check-in are detailed in the 
Investigator Manual (HRP-103), which can be found by navigating to the IRB 
Library within the IRB system. When you have completed your research, please 
submit a Study Closure request so that IRB records will be accurate.   

Due to current COVID-19 restrictions, in-person research is not permitted 
to begin unless you are able to follow the COVID-19 Human Subject 



Research (HSR) Standard Safety Plan with permission from your Dean of 
Research or submitted your Study-Specific Safety Plan and received IRB 
and EH&S approval. Be sure to monitor correspondence from the Office of 
Research, as they will communicate when restrictions are lifted, and all in-
person research can resume. 

If you have any questions, please contact the UCF IRB at 407-823-2901 or 
irb@ucf.edu. Please include your project title and IRB number in all 
correspondence with this office. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Kamille Birkbeck 
Designated Reviewer 
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